Summer 2011

Burkittsville News

July 2011 Sunday 17 The Shades

Monday 18 The Shades

Tuesday 19 J. R. Country

Wednesday 20 Rivers Bend

Thursday 21
The General
Store Band USA

Friday 22 Brushfire

Saturday 23 The Incredible Driftin Whistle Pigs

June 5th 10-3 SMHS Open!

18th Fishing Derby 10 AM ages 1-12

25th Adopt a Road

25th Concert at Memorial Park 5-7 PM

July 3^{3h} , 10-3 SMHS Open

The Carnival 17-

August 7th, 10-3 SMHS Open

September SMHS open 4th

24th Adopt a Road

50 YEARS OF SMILES

~1961-2011 The Carníval Comes to Town~







Black & White Photos 1976







Photos above from the Ruritan, Below from Bob Carney- thanks all!





2008





1978

The Mayors Corner

A very special thanks to Paul & Shelby Beaver, Larry & Michele Beller and Gene Drake for replacing the town tree. Your special care and attention is appreciated by all.

The Ruritan Ladies Auxiliary Cookbook is now available for sale. It's full of sweet treats that have been sold over the years at the Carnival Bake Sale. You may get your copy by sending a Check Payable to Burkittsville Ruritan Auxiliary for \$12, (\$10, \$2 shipping and handling) to Burkittsville Auxiliary Cookbook Committee, C/O Joyce M. Brown, Secretary, P.O. Box 215, Burkittsville, MD 21718.

Frederick County Burn Ban is in effect June 1 thru August 31. Contact the Health Dept. for more information and permits for non-ban periods.

Square Corner improvements on the way: cracks will be repaired and Bell Bollards to be installed by State Highway to help guide traffic off the sidewalk!

A reminder: We do not have a public works department. Please do your best to keep your curb and gutter free of plants and other blockages. Thank you!

Don't forget to check out the Town's new website: www.burkittsville-md.gov

CHEERS!
Mayor Deb





NEW! AT THE SOUTH MOUNTAIN HERITAGE SOCIETY

Meet Jody Brumage, SMHS's historian and curator. Jody is an area native and a student in Public History at Shepherd University. He's also a member and officer of the Burkittsville Ruritan. Jody is very knowledgeable about local history in general, the old German Reform Church and its museum and archive in particular. He opens SMHS during the museum season (May-October) the first Saturdays of the month, 10-3 (except for July, when he'll be on vacation and one of the members will be on hand). Stop by to see the Civil War artifacts donated during the past year by Dan Fout, as well as the other displays Jody has created.

Concert in Memorial Park Benefits Our Basket Ball Court!!

On Saturday June 25, Memorial Park will be the place to be! From 5 to 7 in the evening you are invited to bring a blanket and dinner to this fundraising concert. The wonderful Rick Hill will be organizing acoustic musicians who will be donating their talents to benefit our town!



Adopt-A-Road – Thanks Volunteers!

Many thanks to Shelby and Paul Beaver, Charlie Cottingham, Paul Gilligan, Monte and Michelle Jones, Diane Morton, Lisa Orr, Bill Susa for volunteering with the April 2 Adopt-a-Road Clean-Up! Please come out an help at one of three remaining 2011 clean-ups on

June 25 (or 26) September 24 (or 25) November 19 (or 20)

It only takes about an hour if we get enough volunteers, and it's a fun and satisfying way to socialize with your neighbors. We usually start around 9 am on Saturday, but you can clean-up your designated section anytime that is convenient over the weekend.

There are three ways you can sign up: call Lisa Orr at 301.834.7898; email her at edeckerorr@comcast.net; or sign-up online at http://www.doodle.com/8zr7w99uequmigzv. Thanks for helping to keep our roads beautiful!

Newest Home-made stink bug trap makes the news! A simple 2 litre soda bottle with the top cut off and inverted to form a cone with a led light inside has hit the big time. "It's fun making empty soda bottles and it tastes great" commented James Thomas of this invention. You can see the news clip about it here: http://www.wpxi.com/video/27942903/index.html

RUN FOR THE BATHROOM 2011
WILL BE HELD ON SAT,
OCT 15TH, at 7:30 AM
Any questions, please contact Bill Susa
301-834-9242/ email
sillybusa@yahoo.com



TOWN INFORMATION

Town Office: 500 East St301-834-678

Mailing Address: P.O. Box 485, Burkittsville, MD

21718 **Email** townoffice@burkittsville-md.gov

Mayor & Council

Deborah Burgoyne, Mayor mayor@burkittsville-md.gov Shelby Beaver Larry Beller

Catherine Cox-Murray

Board of Appeals

Postmaster Clerk/Treasurer Audrey Stadnick Michele Beller

301-834-9592

Town Bailiff

Joyce Brown Paul Gilligan

Robert Millard

Michele Jones

Planning & Zoning

Andrew Burgoyne-Hongell Bill Susa Laurel Gilligan John 'Jad' Drake Joseph Nunberg

Environmental Management

Administrator/Code Enforcement

Brad Dyjack burkittsvilleplanner@gmail.com Editor

A. Elwell Cox burkittsvillenewsletter@gmail.com

RECYCLING DATES

July 2011							August 2011						
S	M	T	W	T	F	S	S	M	T	W	Т	F	S
					1	2		1	2	3	4	5	6
3	4	5	6	7	8	9	7	8	9	10	11	12	13
10	11	12	13	14	15	16	14	15	16	17	18	19	20
17	18	19	20	21	22	23	21	22	23	24	25	26	27
24	25	26	27	28	29	30	28	29	30	31			
31													

September 2011 M T W F S 2 3 9 10 17 11 12 14 15 16 18 19 20 21 22 23 24 28 29 30

GRASS CLIPPINGS

The Town wands to remind you that if you blow clippings and leaves, to aim **AWAY** from streets and drains. Save our drains, Save the Bay. It's win-win.

Facebook friend our **Recycling Program!**

FOR THE LATEST ON RECYCLING, VISIT

http://www.facebook.com/ FrederickRecycles http://www.learnmorerecy clebetter.org/

http://webmaps.frederickc ountymd.gov/ataglance/ NOTE:

Put small plastic bags into one bag for collection – loose ones get tangled in the sorting machinery. No garbage bags, please.

PO BOX 485

Burkittsville, MD 21718

Attn: Newsletter

RESIDENT **BURKITTSVILLE, MD 21718**